Social Committee General Meeting —June 13, 2022

Members Present: Mary Phelps, Dora Cohen, Cassie DeBow, Rhonda Galvin, Jeanie Kunz, Enid Lobel, Pat McCann,
Debbie McDowell, Barbara Milligan, Donna Varvaris, Holly White.

Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Approval of minutes—Rhonda G. made a motion to approve the May 9, 2022 minutes. Donna V. seconded the motion,
and it passed.

Treasurer’s Report—Cassie D. said the May 31, 2022 account balance was $4,700.57 less the Good Neighbor account of
$898.04 for a net balance of $3,802.53.

Activities-

e The May 12 Stoneleigh Home and Gardens visit was enjoyable and informative. The Committee will schedule an
additional trip sometime in the future.

e The 92 residents who attended the May 19 Phillies Baseball Game had a great time. They especially liked the
cocktail party at the Sloan Clubhouse.

e Enid L. said the Regency Hills Cocktail Party on June 11 was a big hit. The weather was pleasant and the
appetizers were delicious.

e The Bags to Benches Committee collected 480 pounds of plastic by May 31. Cassie D. stated that she had

weighed an additional 30 pounds making RAP eligible for its first Trex bench. RAP can qualify for an additional
bench in approximately six months.

Events-

e Arlene Smith said the July 4™ Party was in the planning stages. She is emailing an invitation this week.

e RAP residents received an invitation for the July 17 Concert at the Gazebo. The $10 donation will pay for the
band.

e Barbara M. is chairing the September 11, 2022 End of Summer Party. She has contacted the caterer, Dixie Picnic.

e Twenty people have signed up for the November 12 RAP Craft Fair. Kathy Flaherty submitted Craft Fair
biographies for the newsletter. She also helped Pat M. prepare a colorful invitation.

CAB Liaison—Karen Windau said that RAP residents could attend the June 16 open board meeting concerning changes to
the governing documents regarding roofs. The meeting will take place at the Green Tree Church of the Brethren. It will
also be available via Zoom. Karen stated the outdoor pool handicapped chair is being replaced.

Discussion-

e A date for the Grounds for Sculpture Bus Trip will be secured this week.

e Mary P. is the RAP point person for the CAMCO outdoor movie night. She said it would take place in August.

e Arlene Smith suggested that the Social Committee sponsor a trip to the Evergreen Lane Farm.

e DonnaV. stated that a wine club member was upset that their group was unable to use the downstairs
refrigerator for an event. Cassie D. explained that this refrigerator contained drinks for residents to purchase.
The money collected funds the Good Neighbor account.

There wasn’t any further business, and Donna V. made a motion to adjourn. Barbara M. seconded, and the motion was
passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie McDowell, Secretary



